
 

 

EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTE BOOK 1910 

 

The Annual Parish Meeting and Election of Parish Councillors was held in the Schoolroom on 

Monday the 14th day of March 1910 at seven o’clock in the evening. 

 

Present Mr Foottitt, chairman of the Parish Council, Revd. W.H. Williams, Mr Woodward, Mr C 

Bourne, Mr Clipsham, Mr Walton, Mr Thompson, Mr Friend and about thirty others interested. 

 

Proposed by Mr                 and seconded by Mr                  that Mr E  C Walton take the chair for the 

evening.                            Carried unanimously. 

 

The Chairman having taken the chair then asked for nomination papers to be handed in and after 

looking them through and found them valid he asked the Electors to ask the candidates any 

questions before he took a poll or show of hands for each candidate there being no question asked 

he at once put them before the meeting in order as prescribed by the orders of Local Government 

Order with the following result: 

 

No 1  Foottit Thomas Weightman  17 No 2  Bellamy Thomas   12 

      3  Dye Robert Page   14 No 4 Goodman Thomas William 

         Gunnel   15 

No 5  Hallam Joseph       5 No 6  Smalley Thomas   13 

No 7 Thompson Thomas   13 No 8  Williams Walter Hanwell  11  

 

The Chairman asked if a Poll was demanded there being no Poll demanded he then declared the 

following persons duly elected to serve on the Parish Council for the following three years, Bellamy 

Thomas, Foottit Thomas Weightman, Dye Robert Page, Goodman Thomas William Gurnel, 

Smalley John William, Thompson Thomas, Williams Walter Hanwell.   

 

The Minutes of the last meeting and the Charities report were read out to the meeting.  It was a 

unanimous decision that these be passed as read. 

 

It was proposed by the Revd W.H. Williams and seconded by Mr C. Bourne that in the 

opinion of this meeting steps should be taken to get a Passengers Station at North Muskham.  

This was carried unanimously.  Discussion as to steps to be taken, agreed to hold a special 

Parish Meeting be called to discuss the best method to be used to procure a Station at North 

Muskham. 

 

It was agreed to hold the meeting on 21st April 1910 and to invite representatives from Bathley, 

Caunton, Norwell, Cromwell, Holme and South Muskham. 

 

The next Parish Council Meeting was held on 30th March 1910, Mr Foottit Chairman and Messrs 

Goodman, Smalley, Bellamy and Thompson were present. 

 

The only business recorded is The Letting of The Lanes, when it was agreed that a letter be sent to 

the Chairman of Bathley Parish Meeting and one to the Surveyor of Highways for the North District 

of the Southwell Rural District Council setting that they are not to let any Lanes belonging to the 

parish of North Muskham to wit from Foxholes Lane round towards North Muskham and round 

towards Mouse Hall. 
 


